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A Message from the Board
by Charles Higgins

It can be hard given the heaviness of the pandemic we have faced over the last year to not 
focus on the hardships—and there have been too many—but there have also been moments 
of great generosity and gifts of hope that we must remember, protect, and cherish. Larc 
School started with just a glimmer of hope and it is that hope that continues to carry us 
through this time.

Many of you know that Ed McDonnell led the effort to find that first glimmer of hope for 
his daughter, my daughter, and other families with children like our own. He found it in a 
small group of determined parents who founded Larc School over 50 years ago. There was 
no curriculum, no buses, no funding from the school districts, no therapy, no year-round 
program, no building that we owned, but there was hope. Hope that we could provide a better 
life for our children with special needs.   

Today, we have perhaps the best program for our kids in the area. The resources available 
to our families are second to none. The staff and leadership are beyond gifted. Our kids’ 
potential is maximized every day and they have a “home” at Larc.  

The board continues to find ways to enhance what our school offers. Our families do not 
have to worry about the financial burden of paying tuition or the various therapeutic care that 
the staff offers. Our parents and their loved ones have more than enough on their plates to 
manage in these challenging times. Loving and caring for their special child simply presents 
daily challenges that only these parents fully understand. Please know that Larc’s board and 
staff understand these unique challenges and will always strive to be there for them. It has 
been an honor for me to be a part of something so incredibly special. ■

Please know that Larc’s board and staff understand these 
unique challenges and will always strive to be there for them.  
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Larc School and Camden County College (CCC) team up 
for the second year to provide educational opportunities for both Larc 
students and adults as well as the students in the CCC Dental Hygiene 
and Assisting Programs. Last March, CCC students visited Larc School 
to perform dental wellness screenings and to gain valuable experience 
on how to best serve individuals with special needs. Larc administrators 
welcomed the CCC students and shared information about the severity 
and variety of disabilities they would see during their visit. They shared 
suggestions and best practices on how to communicate, position, and 
overcome obstacles Larc students and adults face when visiting the 
dentist. Larc’s individuals practiced communicating, sitting still, and 
listening to directions during their screening. Larc families were happy 
to have their children benefit from having a dental wellness check during 
their school day! 

This March Larc is excited to continue its relationship with the CCC Dental 
Hygiene and Assisting Programs by having Larc staff take part in the first 
of a series of virtual panels with CCC students. Larc staff will share their 
expertise and answer questions about interacting with and providing 
services to individuals with special needs. Later in the spring, CCC 
students will give a virtual lesson to students and individuals on dental 
hygiene and nutrition. 

Larc is grateful for this opportunity to partner with CCC and would like to 
acknowledge the Area VII Physicians who provided a generous grant to 
make this partnership possible. 

A special thanks to Dr. Jeff Shubach, the volunteer dentist for the visit. ■

‘‘ Everyone benefits 
from this partnership! 
Larc’s kids and adults 
get more dental care, 
and future dental 
assistants get real 
world experience 
treating patients 
with special needs. 

STEFANIE RIEHL 
Executive Director, Larc School

Larc and Camden County College 
Partner to Improve Dental Hygiene 
for Individuals with Disabilities

Top: Savion does a great job opening his mouth so the CCC Dental Assisting student, Amanda Madara, 
can count his teeth. Angelina (top left)  with the help of CCC Dental Assisting student, Jannie Pinkney, 
and James (bottom left) practice brushing skills.
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Congratulations to  
Our Graduates
Unable to hold our traditional graduation 
ceremonies in June of 2020, Larc staff took to 
the streets bringing graduation to our graduates! 
A caravan of Larc staff took time to visit each and 
every graduate at their homes. Masked and socially 
distanced, staff played “Pomp & Circumstance” as 
they watched Executive Director Stefanie Riehl and 
Educational Supervisor Melissa Carey present the 
proud grads with their diplomas. Families and staff 
shared smiles and tears, everyone grateful for the 
chance to celebrate together and hoping for an in-
person graduation ceremony later in the year. 

That chance came in the fall when Larc was able 
to invite graduates back into the building for a very 
small and socially distanced gathering. Preschool 
grads were brimming with pride and excitement. For 
secondary graduates that were able to attend, it was 
bittersweet—a final goodbye to a school that will always 
be like a second home. Teachers gave their students an 
emotional send off with a tribute that included pictures 
of grads through the years and a heartfelt speech 
highlighting special memories and accomplishments. ■

Kyle (top) proudly poses in his cap and gown. Rebecca (left center), cheered 
on by classroom assistant Melissa Lexa, receives her diploma at the in 
person graduation from Educational Supervisor Melissa Carey. Charles (right 
center) is smiling under his mask as he accepts his diploma. Gabby (bottom) 
is surrounded by Larc staff as everyone takes a moment to celebrate.
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Larc School closed our doors on March 17, 2020 in response 
to the Covid-19 health crisis and moved to a Remote Learning Plan. 
During the uncertainty of the first few months, our confidence 
in the incredible creativity and expertise of our staff and in the 
strength and resiliency of our students and their families carried 
us. In the remote learning environment, we continued to focus 
on providing our families with the high level of programming and 
individualized support they were accustomed to receiving.  

This shift also required a high level of adaptability and that is 
something Larc knows all about. Larc teachers, therapists, and 
staff are experts at adapting. It’s what they do every day. They find 
new ways to help our students reach their goals. Teachers and 
therapists reached out to each and every family and made sure 
they had everything they needed to support their child in this new 
environment. Families became co-teachers and co-therapists.

The next challenge was in finding the resources to meet everyone’s 
technology needs and as the situation unfolded, the resources to get 
the safety and personal protective equipment needed to get back to 
school safely. Again our Larc Family came through, but this time it 
was our friends and our sponsors through their generous donations 
and grants that made it possible for us to meet this new challenge. 
Cooper University Hospital donated 500 cloth masks. Eagletree 
Capital donated 10,000 surgical masks. The Lauren Higgins Hope 
Award purchased 20 Chromebooks to be distributed to students in 
need. Target Community Engagement Funds and Eagletree Capital 
gifted Larc with grants to be used for Covid-19 preparations.

With all the incredible support we received, Larc was able to re-open 
its doors in September offering two tracks for students, full-time 
in-person and full-time remote. We moved to a fully remote track 
for everyone through the holidays and into the New Year. As this 
newsletter goes to print, our in-person students will be returning to 
the building on March 1st. Everyone is looking forward to the time 
when ALL of our students and adults can return to the building.

2020 has proven that the 
African proverb “it takes a 
village” couldn’t be truer. 
And Larc School is so 
incredibly grateful for our 
village, for our family. It is 
that overwhelming sense of 
gratitude that we will take 
with us as we move forward 
into this New Year. ■

2020 
A Lesson in 
Adaptability  
& Gratitude 

Brielle (top) was all smiles with classroom 
assistant Pat Davis as she returned to school 
in September 2020. Cameron (center) working 
with Speech Therapist Betsy Thompson in 
the remote setting. Destiny (bottom) was 
excited to see classroom assistant Stephanie 
Baldwin and be back at Larc School.
Jayden (pictured on laptop) learning from 
home with Larc staff's encouragement.



Golf Tourney Postponed,  
But Worth the Wait
Thank you so much to everyone who helped us celebrate 
our 29th annual “Help the Kids” Golf Tournament. It 
was an amazing event…even more so given the unique 
challenges we all faced in 2020. After making the decision 
to move the tournament from June 5th to September 4th, 
we were hopeful everyone would still be able to join us and 
we were so touched by all the support. 

It was a beautiful day! Over 100 golfers came out to enjoy 
the course at the Pennsauken Country Club and golf 
for Larc’s Kids.  Everyone was in a great mood and so 
appreciative for the opportunity to get together! While 
we had to forgo our dinner and raffle prizes, there were 
cocktails and hors d’oeuvres on the deck, and of course 
we took a moment to reflect on why we were gathered 
together…Larc’s very special kids. ■

Presenting Sponsor
Hardenbergh Insurance Group

Platinum Sponsors   
Domenica Foundation
Eastern Atlantic States 

Regional Council
Flomenberg Family
Invesco
Ullico
United Brotherhood 

of Carpenters

Gold Sponsors   
Anderson & Company
Brown & Brown Insurance
Brunetti Foundation
Burke Corporation
Carpenters Local 255
Eastern Millwright 

Regional Council
Emmet, Marvin & Martin LLP
Flanagan’s Auto & 

Truck Service
Flyers Charities
French & Parrello Associates
Garrison Architects 
GrandFund LLC
Holman Automotive Group, Inc.
Merrill Lynch–Browne/

Hudspeth Group
NYC & Vicinity District 

Council of Carpenters
United Brotherhood of 

Carpenters -Eastern District
Whitesell Construction 

Company

Cart Sponsor  
Senator James Beach, 

Assemblyman 
Louis Greenwald, 
& Assemblywoman 
Pamela Lampitt

Silver Sponsors 
A&J Bar and Janitorial
Madden & Madden PA
Project Freedom Inc.

Bronze Sponsors
The Barclay Group
Creran Funeral Home

Tee Sponsors  
Battleship New Jersey
Charles Shimberg, Esq
Christenson Investment 

Partners
Gardner Funeral Homes
Investment Performance 

Services
Knights of Columbus, 

Council 5714
Landscape Maintenance 

Services, Inc.
NJM Insurance Group
The Nash Law Group
National Investment Services
In Honor of Ryan Kruger 

(Barbara Prutzman)
Mark & Colette Santasieri
Shimberg & Friel, PC

Donation Sponsors
Boyd Watterson Asset 

Management
John & Marie Clark
Dave & Buster’s
Mr Stephen Dumser
Investment Performance 

Services
Ken & Loretta Schatz 

Foundation Trust
Mr Eric Kruger
NJM Insurance Group
National Investment Services
Mr Peter Oteri
Mr John Parker
Ms Barbara Prutzman in 

honor of Ryan Kruger 
Mr Galvin Thomas
Mr Gregory Webster

help kidsth
e

29TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
Benefiting the Larc School

9.4.20

JUNE 4, 2021
SAVE THE DATE
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Larc School Sincerely Thanks the  
Sponsors of the 29th Annual  
“Help the Kids” Golf Tournament
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Platinum – $10,000-$24,999
Eagletree Capital

Gold – $2,500 to $9,999   
Camden County Bar Association
Mr & Mrs Thomas Heitzman
Pellegrino Automotive Group
Target Community Engagement Funds

Silver – $500 to $2,499  
Mr Charles Christi
Mr & Mrs Michael Ciarroccki
Mr David Grubb
Knights of Columbus Council 6296
Knights of Columbus Council 6364
Knights of Columbus Council 6551
Knights of Columbus, Council 7032
Knights of Columbus, Council 13259
Ms Ann Loh
Mr John Mackay, Sr
Ms Kristin Nowell
Pennsauken Neighbors Helping Neighbors
Mr. Stephen Werner

Crystal – to $499
Mr & Mrs Richard Ackermann
Ms Lauren Barger
Bellmawr Lions Club
Ms Kimberly Busa
Mr John Carlucci
Mr Justin Cruz
Mr. & Mrs. Brian DiLuigi
Mr Arthur Feltman
Mrs Leslie Finerfrock
Ms Barbara Galda
Mr Jasper Garagozzo
Ms Maureen Godo
Mr & Mrs Christopher Greiner
Ms Ruth Gubernick
Ms Stephanie Haley
Gillian Holck
Hope United Methodist Church
Ms Susan Hyland
Mrs Nancy Kelleher
King's Christian School
Knights of Columbus Council 1994
Mr & Mrs Thomas Masapollo
Mr Michael McCloskey
Mr & Mrs Robert Metrione
Ms Stephanie Mink
Mr & Mrs Ed Mullan
Mr & Mrs Edwin Ordway, Jr
Mr Bill Orth
Mr & Mrs Peter Oteri
Mr & Mrs Howard Page
Mr & Mrs F Robert Perry
Mr & Mrs Jason Pfirman
Mr Thomas Piermatteo
Ms Lorraine Pronio
Mr & Mrs Patrick Robinson
Mr & Mrs Ralph Saraceno
Mr & Mrs Rich Shimp
Ms Linda Smith
Mr & Mrs Thomas Stelmach

Ms Elizabeth Stephenson
Mr. David Tatem
Ms Kasey Taylor
Ms Sharon Waters
Mr Dale Wilden
Mr Barry Yelowitz

In honor of Amanda McDonnell
Ms Laura Child
Mr Gary Tomar

In honor of Amanda A McDonnell's  
45th Birthday
Ms Sally McDonnell

In honor of Andrew Smith
Mr Richard Raychert

In honor of Anita Rothstein
Ms Marie Daly

In honor of Brian Popso
Mr & Mrs James Hartshorne, Jr
Mr & Mrs Robert Popso
Ms Theresa Popso
Mr & Mrs Herbert F Schaffer, Jr
Ms Jennifer Uhl-Bergman
Mr & Mrs George Walls Jr

In honor of Briggitte"Cece's Mom-Mom" Cruz
Mr & Mrs Christopher Greiner

In honor of Carole Deckard
Ms Carolyn Loveland

In honor of Cecelia Greiner
Ms Briggitte Cruz

In honor of a Christmas donation on  
behalf of James & Teresa Reader
Ms Patricia Reader

In honor of Delia Fugaro
Mr & Mrs William Matarese, Jr

In honor of Edward McDonnell
Ms Margaret Carter

In honor of Emily Meagher
Mrs Dorothy Johnson

In honor of Emily Moss
Ms Carolyn Loveland

In honor of Gismonde
Mr Pasquale Cardone

In honor of Jim & Terry Reader
Mr David Reader

In honor of Joy Hampton
Ms Susan Greene

In honor of Joy Hampton's Birthday
Ms Susan Greene

In honor of Katy Berg
Mrs Elaine Nevius
Susan & David Woodward

In honor of Katarina Schmidt
Mr & Mrs James Flynn

In honor of Larc Staff
Mr & Mrs Chris Slingerland

In honor of Marie Daly
Mrs Anita Rothstein

In honor of Matthew Linden
Ms Tracy Thomas

In honor of Michael Heins
Mr George Glaesser, III
Ms Karen Heins

In honor of Pat Gismonde
Ms Meredith Cahill
Ms Margaret Gismonde

In honor of Ryan Brunswick
Ms Janet Brunswick

In honor of Ryan Kruger
Ms Patricia Seaman

In honor of Susan Weiner
Mr Ross Angilella
Mr & Mrs Marc Beresin

In honor of the Marriage of Carolyn Dumser & 
Bryan Hardenbergh
Ms Joan Dumser

In honor of Mark & Leslie Pellegrino and  
Matt & Patt Pellegrino
Mr & Mrs Christopher Cutuli
Mr & Mrs Charles Shaw, Jr

In memory of Alice R Lynch
Mr Robert Lynch & Family

In memory of Bill & Gloria Kneller's Daughter
Mr Alan Harris

In memory of Bill Hook
Ms Marie DiMatties
Ms Joanne Ercoli

In memory of Bob Stupp
Mr & Mrs Harry Flomenberg

In memory of Bonnie Fatell
Ms Jane Johnston

In memory of Dorothy Coyle
Mr & Mrs Milton Hermann

In memory of Dorothy Parker
Mr & Mrs Kevin Elbert
Mr & Mrs John J Parker

In memory of Frank J Borrelle, III
Bill Borrelle and John Hearn Charitable Fund

In memory of Henrietta Mayer
Mr & Mrs Harry Wright

In memory of Hildred & Edward Rupertus,  
Kevin Larsen, Jr, & Theodore White, Sr
Mrs Patricia White

In memory of Jeanne McCormick
Mr & Mrs Anthony Micciche & Family

In memory of Joan Geary
Mr Ralph Geary

O F  L A R C  S C H O O L

Larc School gratefully acknowledges these gifts from our caring friends—individuals, 
foundations, corporations—whose generosity makes it possible for Larc School to provide the 
very best for its students and their families. We extend our deepest gratitude to every donor.

friends
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In memory of Joan Schneeman
Mr William Schneeman

In memory of Joel Weiner
Ms Risa A Kleiner

In memory of Kevin Larsen, Jr
Mrs Joan Leonard

In memory of Kevin Larsen, Jr &  
Theodore White, Jr
Ms Veronica Kelly

In memory of Kimberly Hardenbergh
Fran & Jim Lissemore

In memory of Lauren Beth Higgins
Mr Ross Angilella
Mr & Mrs Richard Brant

In memory of Lauren Higgins
Mr & Mrs Frank Esposito

In memory of Lorie Muraca
Mr & Mrs William Kneller
Ms Laura Reel Plantz
Mr Robert Van Etten
Ms Jean Wachter

In memory of Mary Rivard
Mr James E Rivard

In memory of Matthew Braccio
Mr Frank Campisi
Mr Ed Dodd
Ms Sandra Favilla
Mr & Mrs Raymond Horner, Jr
Mr & Mrs Alfonso Romano
Mr Bruce Stanbach

In memory of Naomi F Southwick
Mr David Bier
Mr & Mrs Tom Fries
Mr Anton Kemps
Bob & Debbie Rizzitello
Mrs Susan Shelley
Mr Bill Travers

In memory of William & Dorothy Russell
Mr & Mrs Francis Schafhauser

In memory of Kevin Larsen, Jr &  
Theodore White, Sr
Mr & Mrs Daniel Kelly

In memory of Kevin Larsen, Jr, Sis &  
Bud Rupertus, Theodore White, Sr, &  
Wendell Leonard
Mrs Patricia White
Listed above are contributions from July 1, 2019 through 
June 30, 2020. Please let us know if a name was omitted, 
and we’ll be sure to print it in our next issue.

WHEN REMEMBERING  
THOSE YOU LOVE,  
REMEMBER LARC
Make a donation to Larc School—the 
perfect remembrance for all occasions: 
birthdays, anniversaries, graduations, 
congratulations, and condolences.

Contributions may be sent to: 
Larc School, 1089 Creek Road, 
Bellmawr, NJ 08031

(Envelope enclosed) or donate  
online at www.larcschool.org

Lobster Bake Re-Imaged for 2020
Thank you so much to Kara Edens, Executive Director at the Camden 
County Bar; Carly Ferro (pictured above), Lobster Bake Chair; and all our 
Young Lawyer Committee friends! They found a creative way to continue 
to hold their annual Lobster Bake to benefit Larc School despite the 
challenges of 2020. We are so grateful for their passion and commitment 
to Larc’s kids! 

The 11th Annual Lobster Bake was held in mid-August 2020. Guests 
ordered in advance for take-out gourmet lobster, crab, or chicken dinners 
from Caffe Aldo Lamberti. Meals came with wine, dessert, and an extra 
helping of gratitude from the kids at Larc School!

Thank you to all the sponsors and take-out dinner guests who supported 
the event! ■ 

Larc School recognizes and 
honors our staff members 
who celebrated milestone 
anniversaries in 2020! 

35 YEARS
Joanne Pezzella

30 YEARS
Bonnie Langdon

20 YEARS
Jeanne Danese

10 YEARS
Shawna Horner

5 YEARS
Erica Diaz
Dina Ferguson
Amanda Huaca
Jen Kennedy
Paula Rivell
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United Way Member Agency E.O.E.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Stefanie Riehl

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Edward McDonnell, Chairperson
James Rhodes, Vice Chairperson
Charles Higgins, Treasurer
Geri Spencer, Secretary

Reginald Beckett
Patricia Egan Jones
James J Madden, Esq
Kate McDonnell 
Carol Parker-Elbert 
Pepe Piperno

11.7.21
SAVE THE DATE

•  First Sunday in November     •  10K run     •  2-mile walk     •  www.runthebridge.org

PLEASE LIKE US ON FACEBOOK/RUNTHEBRIDGE TO KEEP IN TOUCH FOR THE 2021 EVENT.


